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City of Euclid Awarded Two EPA Shoreline Cities Grants By EPA

Euclid Joint Veterans’ Council Awards 
Memorial Day Parade Trophies

Local Residents Invited to Support Villa 
Angela- St. Joseph’s “Escape on the Lake”

by Laurie Henrichsen 
Hospice of the Western Reserve is collabo-
rating with Villa Angela-St. Joseph High 
School (VASJ) to support the school’s an-
nual fundraiser, “Escape on the Lake” 5k 
Run and 1-Mile Walk on Saturday, July 11. 
Registration begins at 7:30 a.m. and the race 
begins at 9 a.m. at (VASJ), 18491 Lakeshore 
Blvd., with the Finish Line at the shoreline 
of Lake Erie, on the property adjacent to 
VASJ and David Simpson Hospice House. 
This park-like property, formerly home to 
the Christian Life Center, and is now part 
of Hospice of the Western Reserve’s Lake-
shore Campus. 

	 Members from the surrounding com-
munity are encouraged to run the 5k, walk 
the 1-mile, or cheer on the athletes. Bring 
a picnic lunch or purchase something de-
licious from one of the food trucks at the 
event. Bring your kites, lawn toys/games 
and a blanket and enjoy a beautiful after-
noon on the Lake Erie waterfront. 
	 This is a 20th Anniversary celebration 
for the David Simpson Hospice House.hos-
picewr.org and a fundraising event for Villa 
Angela-St. Joseph High School vasj.com/
escape-on-the-lake. Register for the run on 
the Hermes website: hermescleveland.com/
roadracing/events/escapeonthelake.asp.

by Marcia Fudge 
On June 6, the U.S. Environmental Protec-
tion Agency (EPA) awarded the city of Eu-
clid two Great Lakes Restoration Initiative 
(GLRI) Shoreline Cities grants to improve 
Lake Erie water quality. I was proud to join 
representatives from Northern Ohio com-
munities and the EPA on this day to recog-
nize the city of Euclid for their efforts.
	 Totaling $174,206, the grants will fund 
Euclid projects to stop untreated storm 
water run-off into Lake Erie. Euclid is 
one of only a few midsize cities to receive 
two green infrastructure grants this year. 
Northern Ohio cities of Mentor and San-
dusky were also awarded grants.
	 More specifically, the grants will be used 
to construct rain gardens and bioswales 
in Sims Park as well as bioretention ponds 
and porous concrete in Euclid’s municipal 
parking lot.  Together, these projects will 
prevent 603,000 gallons of untreated storm 
water run-off from entering Lake Erie each 
year.

	 The GLRI was created by President 
Barack Obama to protect the largest fresh 
water system in the world.  Last year the 
EPA awarded GLRI funding to shoreline 
cities for the specific purpose of improving 
local lake water quality. This year, the EPA 
has once again used Shoreline Cities grant 
funding to protect lakes against flooding. 
	 I thank the EPA for recognizing Euclid’s 
leadership and for believing in the poten-
tial of smaller cities to make big changes.  
Eleven million people depend on the Great 
Lakes for clean drinking water each year.  
What happens in one part of Lake Erie af-
fects everyone, making initiatives to protect 
the health of our lake deeply important. 
	 All shoreline cities share the responsibil-
ity to take care of our natural resource for 
future generations. Congratulations to the 
city of Euclid and all other Northern Ohio 
cities who received a grant.  Our great lakes 
are a national treasure, and preservation is 
of the upmost importance.EPA Region 5 Administrator Susan Hedman, Congresswoman Marcia L. Fudge, Euclid City Council President 

Kirsten Holzheimer Gail, and Euclid Mayor Bill Cervenik.

by Ellen Ivory 
Our Memorial Day Parade, which is held 
in May, is a proud tradition in the City of 
Euclid.  Each year, many entities gather 
together to plan, organize and coordinate 
this event and to celebrate our veterans and 
active military personnel.
	 On behalf of the parade judges - D. Fay 
Miller, Brian Moore, and myself - we would 
like to extend our heartfelt thank you to our 
veterans, the Euclid Joint Veterans Coun-
cil, Mayor Bill Cervenik and members of 
his Administration and staff, members of 
Euclid Safety Forces, various community 
groups, businesses and churches and the 
throngs of guests who scheduled time out 
of their day to view the parade.
	 We would like to applaud everyone who 
participated and would especially like to 
recognize the following units who will be 
receiving trophies:
• Navy Jr. ROTC, JNROTC Drill Team (En-
tire Unit)
• Euclid High School Marching Band

• The Irish American Club East Side (Entire 
Unit)
• Cleveland Style Polka Hall of Fame
• Euclid Fire Department
• Euclid Police Department
• Euclid Pet Pals
• Shore Cultural Centre
• Euclid Hospital
• Scouts, #161
• Ss. Robert & William School, Church and 
Girl Scouts
• Burning River Roller Derby
• Body Rocks Dance and Fitness Studio
• S.H.E. Be Me
	 This year a number of new entities 
marched and showcased their organiza-
tions.  We encourage and welcome other 
groups to take the opportunity to become 
involved in 2016.  Why not join in the cele-
bration of our Veterans, our freedoms, and 
the City of Euclid?  Let’s unite and show our 
pride as we celebrate the honor of living in 
the land of the free and the home of the 
brave.
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From the desk of Mayor Bill Cervenik
Summer is such 
a wonderful time 
of the year.  Who 
doesn’t love warm 
we a t h e r, c o l o r f u l 
flowers, fresh fruit, 
chats with our neigh-
bors, and opportuni-

ties to appreciate the outdoors?
	 In Euclid, we have several ways for you 
to enjoy the fun, beauty and peacefulness 
of summer.  This month you have an op-
portunity to walk through some of the 
most beautifully, well landscaped homes in 
the area.  The Euclid Pond & Garden Tour 

will be held on Friday, July 17th from 6pm 
- 11pm and Saturday and Sunday, July 18th 
& 19th from 1pm - 6pm.  There are sixteen 
locations on the self-guided tour, all unique 
with a variety of designs and features. Tick-
ets are $8 and can be purchased at Euclid 
City Hall, Lakeshore Coffee House and Bri-
ardale Golf Course.  The Pond and Garden 
Tour is presented by the Euclid Shade Tree 
Commission. For more information go 
to www.cityofeuclid.com or call 216-731-
7984.
	 Another “must do” this summer is to 
take a walk along the paths through Eu-
clid Creek Reservation. With its wooded 

hillsides that run the length of the reser-
vation, it is a tranquil, yet often forgotten 
park in Euclid. I personally love the sites 
and sounds of Lake Erie.  Whether boat-
ing, fishing or just taking in its splendor, 
the Lake can be so beautiful and mesmer-
izing. The Sims Park Fishing Pier and park 
benches offer front row seats to the nightly 
sunsets. 
	 The season comes and goes quickly. Take 
time to relax and enjoy the simple beauty of 
nature.  

Your friend,
Mayor Bill Cervenik
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 In May, Daniel Napierkowski, MD, 
was named the new president of 
Cleveland Clinic’s Euclid Hospital. 
 Dr. Napierkowski joined Cleveland 
Clinic in 1997. In his most recent 
role, he served as chairman of 
regional practice anesthesiology 
since 2010. In this position, he has 
been responsible for overseeing 
the anesthesiologists and certified 
registered nurse anesthetists (CRNAs) 
who work throughout Cleveland Clinic’s regional hospitals 
and ambulatory surgery centers. He will remain chairman 
until a successor is named. 
 In 2000, he became department head of anesthesiology 
at Euclid Hospital, a position he held until 2010. While 
serving as the new president, he plans to continue his 
clinical practice at Euclid Hospital.
 “Dan has played an integral role at Euclid Hospital 
for many years and is a strong physician leader,” says J. 
Stephen Jones, MD, president of Cleveland Clinic Regional 

Hospitals and Family Health Centers. “He is a visionary 
and compassionate leader who will further the impressive 
work of our caregivers for the benefit of our patients.”
 Dr. Napierkowski earned his medical degree from the 
University of Pittsburgh Medical School. His undergraduate 
degree in pharmacy is from Duquesne University. He 
completed residency training in anesthesiology at UPMC 
Mercy Hospital in Pittsburgh, and an internship in 
medicine at Western Pennsylvania Hospital. 
 “Euclid Hospital caregivers demonstrate strong heart 
and spirit while leading the way in quality, access and 
affordability for patients,” Dr. Napierkowski said. “I look 
forward to continuing this great work and to making a 
difference for our patients and the community.”
 Dr. Napierkowski succeeds Mark Froimson, MD,  
as president. Rich Lea has served as interim president 
since November 2014. Lea will continue at Euclid Hospital 
in his role as vice president of operations.
 Dr. Napierkowski and his wife reside in Highland 
Heights. They have four children. 

Daniel Napierkowski, MD, named 
president of Euclid Hospital.

 Enjoy a day of fun, festivities and 
fashion as one of Cleveland’s premier 
shopping destinations joins forces with 
Cleveland Clinic Children’s to present 
“Fashion Forward, Giving Back.” Your 
$10 shopping pass to this fabulous 
event will give you special access to 
back-to-school savings throughout 
Beachwood Place all while supporting 
an amazing children’s hospital right in 
your backyard.   

Purchase your shopping 
pass, beginning July 8, at 
FashionForwardGivingBack.com. 
Questions? Call 216.448.0112 or 
email GivingBack@ccf.org.

Fashion  
Forward,  
Giving Back
Saturday, August 8, 2015
Beachwood Place 

 

Daniel  
Napierkowski, MD
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Donut Burgers Served at Lodge 604 Utopians Picnic
by Gerri Trebets
Join Lodge 604 Utopians on Sunday, August 
9 at SNPJ Recreation Farm in Kirtland, OH 
for a fun-filled day and a chance to try a 
popular item served at the Florida State Fair, 
attested to by members Rudy and Charlotte 
Perdan.  Aside from our usual bill of fare, 
roast beef and sausage dinners, we will be 
serving hamburgers and cheeseburgers on 
a krofe (donut)! Two Krispy Kreme donuts 
were used in Florida, so we decided to try 
our take using a krofe.  There will be a lim-
ited quantity so as they say, first come, first 
served.  We will also have regular buns for 
those not wishing to walk on the wild side! 
The usual sandwiches, sauerkraut, Slove-

nian potatoes, salad and krofe will be served 
throughout the afternoon.  Dinners are 
$9.00 which does not include the gate.
	 Speaking of the gate, Utopians will once 
again offer $2.00 off your admission if you 
bring a non-perishable food item or mon-
etary donation to the Cleveland Food Bank.  
Thanks to your generosity last year, 82 
pounds of food was collected and donated.  
What a worthwhile cause.
	 From 3:00 to 7:00 p.m., music will be 
provided by the Ron Likovic Band.  We all 
know what beautiful music he makes with 
those nimble fingers of his. Accompanying 
Ron is son, RJ Likovic on the drums, a recent 
member of the lodge.  Grab your dancing 

shoes—and your favorite dancing partner 
and head on out for a delightful afternoon.  
Or just sit and listen to the music, tap your 
feet and socialize with your friends.  For 
more information, please feel free to contact 
Gerri Trebets at 440-951-9611.
	 Thanks to our ambitious group of work-
ers, several cosmetic changes are being 
made to the grounds, or will be shortly un-
derway in order to make this a place where 
you can enjoy a carefree, relaxing afternoon.  
Don’t forget to support all the other lodges 
and organizations—we are all working to-
ward one common good!!!  A great line up 
of entertainment is in store for 2015.

The Coit Road Farmers’ Market is  
Growing in the Neighborhood
by Joe Jerdonek
You can find fresh locally grown fruits and 
vegetables at the Market Wednesdays 10:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and Saturdays 8:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. Free cooking classes are Sat-
urdays, July 11, July 25 and August 22 from 
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. There will also be 
a class on Wednesday, July 15.  Mark your 
calendar for Saturday, August 8 for the An-
nual Cliff Schutz Corn Roast and BBQ from 
11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. You’ll enjoy delicious 
Ohio sweet corn, BBQ and side dishes. The 
cost for a meat portion and two sides is $6. 
Vegetarian dishes will be available. 
	 Our newest urban farmer growing at the 
Coit Road Farmers Market site is Dawud 
Ummah. Dawud is a Gulf War veteran who 
recently returned to Cleveland after farm-
ing in Maine.  He joins Blayne Murray and 
Gloria Jahlil farming at the site.  To support 
our customers, Ohio Direction Card users 

get $20 in tokens to spend for the first $10 
charged to their card.  The first WIC coupon 
distribution date at the Market is Saturday, 
July 25 from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. The 
Market, located at the intersection of Coit 
and Woodworth Roads near East 152nd.  
Call 216-249-5455 or go to www.coitmarket.
org for additional information.
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Neighborhood Leadership Development Program Seeks 2015 Applicants

by Sandra Kluk 
Are you a passionate, committed Cleve-
lander dedicated to taking an active role in 
improving your community?  Could you use 
help enhancing your leadership skills?
	 The Neighborhood Leadership Devel-
opment Program is a free community en-
gagement training program for residents of 
Cleveland, and its inner ring suburbs, who 
are working on projects within the City of 
Cleveland.
	 NLDP was established in 2006 by the 
Jack, Joseph and Morton Mandel Founda-
tion and is directed by former Cleveland 
mayor, Michael White.
	 Each year 20 committed individuals are 
chosen for the program.  NLDP participants 
and graduates are from diverse backgrounds 
and range in age from their 20’s to 60’s.   
Their interests and pursuits are similarly 
diverse.  NLDP currently has 143 graduates 
who are still working to improve life in their 
communities.

	 NLDP graduates build and maintain 
community gardens and work in commu-
nity development organizations; they sup-
port homeowners through financial literacy 
programs, teach computer skills to residents 
and build playgrounds for children. NLDP 
graduates are community activists, they 
provide services to people in need; work 
with the homeless and those facing re-entry.  
They enrich their communities through arts 
and culture and advocate for housing rights.
	 Stephanie Pope and KC Petraitis are two 
such NLDP graduates.
	 Stephanie is on the boards of Northeast 
Shores Development Corporation and the 
Northeast Cleveland Little League. Her is-
sue is voting and voting rights and youth 
development.
	 In 2013 she organized a group of women, 
called “Cleveland Vote Like a Girl”, to edu-
cate themselves on voting and voting rights.  
Empowered by this, they learned about the 
ballot issues and then went as a group to 

vote.  Their first meeting brought together 
a number of community groups to partner 
with the project. They went out on National 
Voter Registration Day to register voters and 
will be doing it again this year.
	 Pope has also created a leadership de-
velopment program for girls’ ages 10 to 17 
called “The Destiny Project. Beginning June 
5, 2015 the group will meet at the Salvation 
Army every Friday. The purpose for this 
initiative is to empower inner city youth to 
understand who they are, who they want to 
become and the path they need to take to 
achieve a life of success and purpose.  
	 Pope says that NLDP “strengthened her 
leadership skills and that she was able to 
carry those skills into all her other projects 
and responsibilities.”  She said she learned to 
“create things that are sustainable so that if 
she goes the project will still go on.”
	 Kestutis (KC) Petraitis also feels that 
NLDP gave him an understanding of “peo-
ple tools and skills”.  KC is from Collinwood 
and currently works at the Cuyahoga Land 
Bank where he assists in the productive 
reuse of vacant and abandoned properties.  
KC remains involved with Northeast Shores 
Development Corporation and various 
Lithuanian-American groups in the neigh-
borhood.
	 Improving, and giving back to, the com-
munity is very important to him, and how 
better to do that than by getting involved 
with its young future leaders.
	 KC is a soccer coach at Villa Angela/St. 
Joseph.  Last year, he partnered with the 
Salvation Army to start a soccer program 

for about 25 children ages 10 to 12.  The 
event grew as a launching point for more 
soccer activities. This spring KC coached a 
travel soccer program with Royal Academy 
Soccer. The team is comprised of Cleveland 
residents that compete against suburban 
communities in Northeast Ohio with an 
emphasis on sportsmanship, hard work, and 
collaboration.
	 “NLDP taught me the power of network-
ing with other people and organizations, 
like our partnership with the Salvation 
Army and Royal Academy Soccer,” said 
Petraitis.  “It helped me to see other com-
munity assets that could work together.”  He 
continued, “I automatically know that when 
I meet someone else who has gone through 
the NLDP program that I’m dealing with a 
committed community member and I know 
they care. That’s a great feeling.”
	 Practitioners in the areas of nonprofit 
management, marketing, program plan-
ning, fundraising and organizational lead-
ership are NLDP presenters and facilitators.
	 Every NLDP participant and NLDP grad-
uate has ongoing access to the services of a 
Program Coach. NLDP coaches give advice 
and support tailored to the needs of the par-
ticipant.
	 The 15 sessions take place on Saturdays 
at Trinity Commons at 2230 Euclid Avenue 
beginning August 29.  For more information 
and an application, visit www.nldpcleve-
land.com or call 216-776-6172.  The dead-
line for applications is August 5.

by parris Rice 
Laparade Inc. has been awarded by the State 
Of Ohio a 5 star step up to quality rating for 
meeting the quality standard established 
by the Ohio Department of Jobs and Fam-
ily services and the Ohio Department of 
Education. Step Up To Quality is a five-Star 
Tiered Quality Rating and Improvement sys-
tem created to recognize and promote early 
learning and development programs that 
meet quality standards over and above the 
health and  safety licensing requirements.
	 Laparade is excited about what this award 
means to our community, our parents and 
most of all our young children. Laparade is 
committed to continuing to engage children 
in learning and exploring their environment 
through active learning experiences. Our 
young children deserve the best community, 
early care programs, schools, teachers and 
most of all parents and or guardians. We are 
doing our part to build the village that will 
raise the child.
	 If your child is on a waiting list for a par-
ticular childcare center, use that time to tour 

other facilities and get to know other pro-
grams and compare their services, their staff 
and their curriculum, and make sure the 
waiting list that you are on , is worth waiting 
for. Choose the program that is a fit for your 
family needs.
	 Laparade has 20 openings for our ½ Day 
FREE PRESCHOOL PROGRAM (for fami-
lies who qualify) the program operates Tues-
day through Friday, 8:30am- 12:00pm .Our 
school year starts on Thursday, August 20, 
2015. Come and be a part of a quality early 
care movement! Come and feel the differ-
ence!
	 Our open house will be Wednesday, Au-
gust 19th from 4:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m. Come 
and meet our professional staff and tour 
our wonderful nature based early care class-
rooms.
	 Laparade will be opening an additional 
program for youth in our community in the 
fall, of 2015. For more information call Mrs. 
Judith Harris at (216) 731-8433.
	 Free preschool program is wholly funded 
by the Ohio Department of Education
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



by Laurie Henrichsen 
Riding Through Grief, a day camp offered 
by Hospice of the Western Reserve in col-
laboration with Fieldstone Farm Thera-
peutic Riding  Center, 16497 Snyder Road, 
Chagrin Falls, is being offered for children 
ages 8-12 who have experienced the loss of 
a loved one. Through riding and working 
with horses on a 45-acre farm, trained grief 
counselors help participants explore their 
feelings in a supported environment with 
peers undergoing the same pain.
	 This marks the fourth consecutive year 

for the special program. Participants can 
choose from two week-long options:  June 
22–26 or July 13–July 17. The half-day camp 
sessions run from 9 a.m. to 12 noon. The fee 
is $75; scholarships are available. For more 
information or an application, call Leslie 
Dials at 216.216.486.6702.
	 “Children often have special needs when 
coping with the death of a loved one, and 
may process their grief far differently than 
adults,” explained Dials, a grief counselor 
at Hospice of the Western Reserve’s Elisa-
beth Severance Prentiss Bereavement Cen-
ter. “Children who lose a parent or close 
family member may have difficulty sleep-
ing, worrisome thoughts, depression or 
anger issues. The camp setting provides an 
opportunity for them to express their feel-
ings, learn ways to cope, remember their 
special person who died, and meet others 
in their same age group who have also ex-
perienced loss.”
	 Fieldstone Farm is recognized as one 
of the largest state-of-the-art therapeutic 
riding centers in North America. Founded 
in 1978, the organization is breaking new 
ground in the field of equine therapy and 
changing many lives in the community. 
Experts at both organizations concur that 
counseling children with grief through the 
gentle and nurturing feedback of therapy 
horses in a tranquil environment has prov-
en to have a healing effect. 

“Riding Through Grief” Helps Kids 
Heal Through Power of Horses

by Edward Chenock 
Euclid Avenue is now home to one of the 
city’s newest small businesses, Chocolat Sa-
lon.  The company received assistance from 
the City of Euclid’s Storefront Renovation 
Program for the purchase and installation 
of a new sign to help announce its arrival. 
	 Chocolat Salon’s goal is to provide excep-
tional healthy hair service, while enhanc-
ing beauty of the clients it serves.  Robyn 
Woods, the owner of Chocolat Salon has 

been stylist since she received her cosme-
tology license in 1992, since high school.  
She initially opened her business in Wil-
loughby Hills in 2012.  Last year, Chocolat 
Salon relocated to Euclid at 24678 Euclid 
Avenue.
	 “I love what I do as a hair stylist, hair-
styles have always been a passion of mine,” 
said Robyn Woods.  The services provided 
at Chocolat Salon include haircuts and 
coloring of hair, hair and scalp treatments, 
and manicures and pedicures. 
	 Chocolat also prides itself in taking the 
time to get to know their clients, further 
understanding their individual needs.  The 
ultimate goal of Chocolat Salon is to assure 
that their clients have hair that is not only 
stylish, but healthy.
	 There are ambitious plans to offer more 
services at Chocolat Salon.  Robyn Woods 
hopes to expand her business to include sk-
incare and makeup, as well as educational 
classes on hair styling and cosmetology.   
More information about Chocolat Salon is 
available on their Facebook page by calling 
at (440) 944-2220 for an appointment.

Euclid Welcomes Chocolat Salon

Chocolat Salon is the newest addition to Euclid 
Avenue.  

 

 

BURGLAR ALARM SYSTEM 
 CONTROL PANEL 
 PUSH BUTTON KEYPAD 
 2 DOORS PROTECTED 
 SIREN 
 PANIC BUTTON 
 YARD SIGNS 
 WINDOW STICKERS 

*requires monitoring agreement 

(216) 289-5600 
INFO@POWERALARM.COM 

ONLY 
$95.00 

 

WHILE MENTIONING THIS AD 
Locally owned 
for 35 + years 

SECURITY 
BY 

KC Petraitis Stephanie Pope

by Chris Cipriani 
Shore Cultural Centre in Euclid was for-
tunate to have a group of youth and adults 
from area churches (East Shore Church 
United Methodist, Euclid and Shoregate 

United Methodist Church, Willowick) vol-
unteer their time on June 25th to help with 
various tasks, such as weeding. This group 
has been planning and attending youth 
work missions since 2008.  This is their 8th 
straight year of mission work - they were 
supposed to travel to Beverly, Kentucky 
(Appalachia) to work on homes in the 
under served population, but for various 
reasons plans changed and they decided 
to stay local and perform mission work in 
Euclid and Willowick.  This is their first 
“stay-mission” and they were excited to fo-
cus their efforts and resources within their 
own cities. Shore Cultural Centre appreci-
ated them selecting Shore, and are thank-
ful for their hard work. If you would like 
information about Shore Cultural Centre 
visit www.shoreculturalcentre.com, or call 
216-289-8578.

Volunteers Help Beautify Shore  
Cultural Centre

Volunteer group gardening at Shore Cultural Centre 
in Euclid.

Mya writing at the writing zone, thinking about what 
she should write.

Our prekindergartners visit the mayor for a lesson 
on civil service/ community helpers

Wilke 
Hardware 

We Repair 
Screen 

Windows 
809 East 222nd 

Euclid, Oh 
216 

731-7070 
Please take it počas 
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Hoopla Digital Downloads
Upcoming Events

by Rebecca McFarland
Euclid Public Library is excited to an-
nounce the public availability of thousands 
of FREE movies, television shows, music 
albums and audiobooks, all available for 
mobile and online access through a new 
partnership with hoopla digital – all you 
need is a valid library card!
	 Euclid Public Library card holders can 
download the free hoopla digital mobile 
app on their Android or IOS device or visit 
hoopladigital.com  to begin enjoying thou-
sands of titles – from major Hollywood 
studios, record companies and publishers 

– available to borrow for instant streaming 
or temporary downloading to their smart-
phones, tablets and computers.
	 You will be allowed to borrow 10 titles 
each month
Video lends for 72 hours
Music lends for 7 days
Audiobooks lend for 21 days
Comic Books lend for 21 days
You are able to access (view/listen to) bor-
rowed content as often as you want during 
the checkout period and you can return 
any borrowed title whenever you want.

Library Plans Summer Fun!
by Rebecca 
McFarland
The Euclid 
Public Library 
is fortunate to 
have two sup-
port groups, 
the Friends 
of the Library 
and the Foun-
dation. Both 
groups exist 
to serve and 
support many 
aspects of 

the Euclid Public Library. For our Summer 
Reading programs, we thank the Friends of 
the Library for supporting our efforts to get 
more people to read in the summer! Thanks 
to them the library has prizes for all ages, 
from little children through adults. Everyone 
is welcome to register to win the prizes.
	 The Library’s Foundation is planning a 
special event this summer on Friday, August 
14 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the form of a 
beer tasting! They will host a program called 
“1930s Beer, Prohibition and Murder.” Since 
the library is celebrating its 80th anniversary 
this summer, this program wil reflect the 

time of 1935 when the library began. Special-
ized beers will be served for tasting while we 
learn about 1935 when Eliot Ness became our 
Safety Director. Local history experts, Re-
becca McFarland, Dr. James Badal and Mark 
Wade Stone will be on hand to share infor-
mation about this turbulent time in our city’s 
history. We’ll havwe contests, prizes and a 
special gift for all guests.
	 Tickets for the beer tasting are $25 each 
and will be available beginning July 27 (21 
and older only please!) Deadline for tickets is 
Monday, August 10.
	 Another historical event to look forward 
to will be the library’s 80th Anniversary Cel-
ebration. This will be held Friday, October 9 
from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.The Friends of the Li-
brary and the Library’s Foundation are part-
nering for this special event. We’ll have heavy 
appetizers, beer, wine and lots of fun! We’ll 
challenge you to see how much you might 
know about the 1930s. Tickets are $35 and 
they’ll be available at the library beginning 
September 21.
	 We hope you can join us for these special 
events! Not only will you enjoy the fun, but 
you’ll be helping our library’s support groups 
as well! Thanks!

Girls Empowerment Conference To be 
Held at Cleveland Convention Center

by Angela Flowers
With so many workshops focusing on wom-
en empowerment,  a much needed youth 
empowerment conference focusing on self-
esteem and creative expression is gearing 
up to kick off in Cleveland, OH just before 
summer ends. The “Free 2 Be Me: D.I.V.A.S.” 
conference is targeted at girls ages 11-16 and 

will focus on career exploration, 
leadership, goal setting, health 
and wellness, and self-esteem. The 
D.I.V.A.S. program, which is an 
acronym for demonstrating inner 
value, acceptance, and self-worth 
has been in existence for the last 5 
years and over 250 girls have been 
a part of the weekly girls group.
	“Self-esteem and recognizing 
the importance of self-love is so 
critical to positive and healthy 
development for our girls.  It is 
critical and necessary that we pro-
vide networking and mentoring 
opportunities for our girls to be 
able to take ownership of their de-
velopment at a young age”, states 
Angela Flowers, organizer of the 
conference.
	The conference will be held on 
Saturday August 8, 2015 at the 
Cleveland Convention Center 
located at 300 Lakeside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44113. Space is 
limited and registration is re-
quired.  If you are interested in 

serving as a volunteer for the day, panelist 
for the career discussion, vendor, or would 
like to help sponsor a girl to attend the event, 
please visit divasconference2015.eventbrite.
com or contact Angela C. Flowers at 216-
394-3012 or Acflowers32@yahoo.com.

Library Foundation to Host Benefit
by Rebecca McFarland
The Euclid Public Library Foundation will 
host a benefit on Friday, August 14 from 
6:30 to 8:30pm on the subject of “The 1930s, 
Beer, Prohibition and Murder!”
	 The purpose for the event is to focus on 
the year 1935 when the Euclid Public Li-
brary began. The library is celebrating its 
80th year of service to the community and 
this is one of the celebrations to take place 
this year.
	 In 1935 Eliot Ness came to town to serve 
as Safety Director and to clean out corrup-
tion. He had a big job on his hands because 
the Kingsbury Run murders, still the larg-
est, unsolved murders in America, were 
taking place at this time. Also, in 1935 other 
topics of interest include Howard Hughes 

breaking air speed records, Amelia Earhart 
flying solo across the country, the Social 
Security Act is signed into law and Presi-
dent Franklin Roosevelt dedicated Hoover 
Dam to name a few highlights. Local histo-
rians Rebecca McFarland, Dr. James Badal 
and Mark W. Stone will share stories from 
the past and introduce the beers for tasting.
	 The party will feature a beer tasting that 
includes a variety of beers reminiscent of 
the 1930s, hor d’oeuvres and lots of in-
trigue! Tickets are $25 per person, payable 
to the Euclid Public Library Foundation, 
and will be available beginning Monday, 
July 27. Guests should be 21 and over please. 
For more details please call the library at 
261-5300, ext. 107.

Get Your Tap Shoes Out!  It’s Audition Time! 
 

SPEND YOUR SUMMER AT THE SHORE! 
Euclid Farmers’ Market 
Fridays through Oct. 9,  3-6:30pm  
 
The market features locally grown produce, baked 

goods, plants, home goods, and more! Visit each 
week to enjoy the changes throughout the   season. 

Enjoy music, Bill Hach performs July 10th, and on July 
17th enjoy the Youth Music Explosion! Visit our   
website for our complete Farmers’ Market schedule.  

 

Silhouette Productions auditions for 42nd Street  take place August 4th 
and 6th, with call backs  August 11th. Visit Shore Cultural Centre’s      

website for details, or call 216-219-3630. Show dates weekends during 
Oct. 16th—25th (mark those dates on calendar to come see the show!) 

It’s not too late to join a Performing arts camp in 
July for youth entering Grade 3 to 6 in Fall 2015  Have fun acting & 
singing, and making art with a fun popular youth theme. Camp will         
culminate with a performance for friends and family.   

Also this summer                                    

Creative Dance begins July 20,  

and  Cartooning Class is ongoing.  

Visit our website for details 
about the above classes 
and camp! 

 

Have your next birthday party, anniversary  
celebration, baby shower or meeting at  
Shore Cultural Centre! 
 Event rooms start as low as $40/hour 
 Rooms include a kitchen area with sink, refrigerator  
and microwave. 
 
Call us at (216) 289-8578 to check availability,  or to schedule an          
appointment to see a room.  

New Art Studio Offers Summer Camps, Paint Your Own Pottery, Wine 
and Canvas, and More!

byChris Cipriani
Local artist Eileen Sheehan is creating a 
buzz in her hometown of Euclid. She has 
recently opened an art studio in a class-
room at Shore Cultural Centre that offers 
people of all ages to come and explore their 
creativity through all types of art. Sheehan 
shares, “I wanted to create a welcoming en-
vironment where anyone can go to discover 
ways of expressing their creativity, learn 
something new, and enjoy making some-
thing unique.” Sheehan received a B.F.A in 
art education from Ohio University in 2008 
and has been teaching at the high school 
and elementary levels since. She has been 
teaching pottery at Shore Cultural Centre 
to adults since 2011 and has spent the last 
four years as the art teacher at Our Lady of 
the Lake School in Euclid.  She has recently 
moved out of the traditional classroom to 
focus on her new business at Shore in an 
effort to make the arts more accessible to 
the community. “Through implementation 
of my private after school art class called 
CANVAS at Our Lady of the Lake School, I 
realized the interest for deeper arts educa-
tion in the community and wanted to offer 
more options for all ages,” says Sheehan. 
“CANVAS was a wonderful experience for 
our daughter.  She learned new techniques 
and was able to apply her skills in a vari-
ety of projects.  Most of all, she developed 
confidence.  She was so proud of her final 
watercolor painting - we framed it!” -Anne 
Brown, Mom of Caroline, age 8.  
	 Create-A-Craft will offer many different 
classes and workshops open to all ages. Ex-
pected to be most popular is the Saturday 

open studio for paint your own pottery. 
Students can explore color and design op-
tions and receive any guidance from the 
staff they need to create their piece. Create-
A-Craft will also offer wine and canvas 
classes where participants can bring their 
own wine and snacks and learn step by step 
how to create a specific painting. Private 
parties are also offered. Sheehan expands 
on this offering, “I really want to cater my 
classes to my clients so that they are mean-
ingful and engaging. If your family has a 
special place you vacation and want to 
paint an image of that place together, I can 
create a class for you where you come in as 
a family to paint the picture of that special 
vacation spot. If you are getting married 
soon and are looking for a girl’s night out, 
we can design a painting around your wed-
ding theme for you and your bridal party 
to paint, creating a commemorative work 
of art for each of you to take home.”  
	 Registration for Create-A-Craft’s weekly 
summer art camps for children ages 8 and 
up is happening now! Summer camps are 
held weekly M-F 10am-12pm. Each camp is 
a week long, offering exploration of many 
different art mediums. Sheehan explains, 
“All of my camps are intended to inspire 
and instill a creative spark within your 
child! Not only will your child be learning 
new art making techniques, but they will 
have artistic and creative control over what 
they are making. I combine a high qual-
ity classroom experience with lots of fun!” 
Space is limited for these camps and they 
are expected to fill up fast. There are great 
deals going on too! Sign up for two camps at 

once, save $50! Sign up for the whole sum-
mer, get a $200 discount and a personalized 
tote! More detailed information regarding 
summer camp schedule, prices, and to fill 
out a registration form can be found on 
their website at www.create-a-craft.com.  
	 Upon entering Create-A-Craft, you will 
be greeted by friendly staff and a light filled 
room where you can relax and let your 
creativity bloom! Like their Facebook page 
and visit their website to learn more about 
what they have to offer, including birthday 
parties, private art lessons, and commis-
sioned gifts for that special someone or 
event. 
	 Create-A-Craft is located in room 41 of 
Euclid’s Shore Cultural Centre. The easiest 
way to the studio is to enter in the front lot 
and go in the right most front door, down 
the steps and to the right. Handicap en-
trance can be accessed via the back parking 
lot. Their email is info@create-a-craft.com, 
website www.create-a-craft.com.
	 Shore Cultural Centre is located at 291 
E. 222nd in Euclid. For more information 
about activities at Shore Cultural Centre, 
visit www.shoreculturalcentre.com, or call 
216-289-8578.      

Eileen Sheehan of Create-A-Craft

Sample of fun craft that can be made at Create-A-
Craft Watercolor camp work. 

Celebrate Summer at Celebration 
United Methodist Church
by Dogba Bass
The members of the Celebration United 
Methodist Church are excited about the 
summer and about the opportunity to offer 
to the Euclid community programs guar-
anteed to have lasting impact on the lives 
of the participants. The church, located at 
771 East 260th Street in Euclid, Ohio, in the 
immediate past has offered a six-week class 
on repairing lawn mowers and snow blow-
ers.  And two weeks ago the church offered 
a one day class on lawn mower tune up.  
The church also intends to offer a class at 
the beginning of the winter season on snow 
blower tune up.
	 To begin the summer offerings, Rev-
erend Dogba Bass will be working with 
Euclid Youth Soccer as the Director of 
Euclid FUNdamentals Soccer Camp which 
runs from July 6-10, 5:00 - 8:00 p.m. at the 
Memorial Pool field off 222nd Street in 
Euclid.  For information concerning the 
camp, please visit Euclidsoccer.com. The 
following week, Monday, July, 13 to Friday, 
July 17, from 5:00 - 8:00 p.m. a basketball 
camp will be held at the church. For more 
information, please call the church at the 
number listed below.
	 Beginning Wednesday, July 29 the 

church will offer a Music Camp and Va-
cation Bible School. This joint event runs 
through Wednesday, August 12, 2015. 
The time is 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  Ages 
4-18, Lunch will be provided. The camp is 
FREE!!
	 During the music camp, campers will 
also have the opportunity to be part of a 
dynamic choir, and also learn to play the 
violin, viola, cello, or the guitar. Those with 
any of these instruments are asked to bring 
them. We have a limited number of instru-
ments, and we will close registration when 
we have no more instruments to loan out.  
On August 16th, the camp participants will 
have a concert which will be open to the 
public. 
	 During the Vacation Bible School por-
tion of the event, participants will learn 
about God and how the Bible can be used 
to live a more fulfilling life.
	 If you would like to be a part of these 
wonderful experiences of learning to play 
soccer, basketball, to play an instrument, or 
gain a deeper understanding of God, Cel-
ebration United Methodist Church is the 
place to be this summer. For more informa-
tion, please call (216) 797-1990 to reserve 
you spot.

Euclid Public Library 1935-2015
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By Donna Sudar  
Euclid High School PTA is award-
ing eight scholarships to qualified 
Euclid High School Seniors fol-
lowing the successful 63rd annual 
fundraising event held this past 
March the Irish American Club.  A 
committee made up of Euclid High 
School PTA members worked tire-
lessly to solicit donations from PTA 
units, Euclid Schools staff members 
and administrators, local business-
es, and alumni.  As a result of the 
generosity of those who contributed 

and attendees of the event, the PTA 
was able to raise and award $13,600 
in scholarships. 

The committee would like to thank 
all of the volunteers and contribu-
tors for making it possible once 
again for Euclid High School PTA 
to award scholarships that will as-
sist Euclid High School 2015 gradu-
ates as they continue their educa-
tion. The Euclid PTA scholarship 
committee will soon be planning 
next year’s fundraising event.

The Euclid City School District is 
proud to announce four new admin-
istrative hires for the 2015-2016 
school year.

Dr. Charlie Smialek, the former 
Euclid High School principal, is 
moving to the Fordyce Administra-
tion Building to assume the role 
of Assistant Superintendent. Dr. 
Smialek is a Euclid High School 
alumnus and has been working 
in the district since 1999.  Charlie 
began his career as a middle school 
social studies teacher.  He has 
since worked as a middle school 
assistant principal, high school 
assistant principal, middle school 
principal and in 2009 became the 
Euclid High School principal. Dr. 
Smialek earned a bachelor’s degree 
in history from The Ohio State Uni-
versity, a master’s degree in sec-
ondary education from Kent State 
University and holds a doctorate 
in educational administration from 
Kent State University.

Dr. Smialek is excited to begin this 
new leadership role, “I have loved 
my time at Euclid High School and 
will always cherish the experiences 
I shared there with great students 
and teachers. I look forward to be-
ing able to work now with leaders 

from all of our buildings to ensure 
that we continue to foster a Culture 
of Achievement that our commu-
nity deserves.”

Euclid High School will be under 
the leadership of Angela Terella.  
Ms. Terella holds a bachelor’s of 
science in psychology from John 
Carroll University, a master’s de-
gree in counseling from New York 
University, a teaching license from 
Ashland University, and both prin-
cipal and superintendent’s licensure 
from Cleveland State University.  
Angela spent eight years in the 
classroom at both the middle and 
high school levels. For the past four 
years, she has held several principal 
positions in the Sheffield-Sheffield 
Lake City School District, most 
recently, as the principal of Brook-
side High School.  

Angela is looking forward to work-
ing with the staff and students, “I 
have heard amazing things about 
the staff and administration in 
Euclid.  I feel very lucky to become 
a part of the team.  The Euclid City 
Schools are moving in a forward di-
rection, and I feel this is an integral 
time to come in and help with that 
change.”

The Arbor Elementary School 
Stars will be under the leadership 
of Euclid High School alumna, 
Kristen Schutte. Kristen has been 
working for the Euclid City Schools 
since 2007. She began her career 
as a substitute teacher, transitioned 
to a middle school teacher, then an 
elementary math coach, and most 
recently to a unit principal at Euclid 
High School. Ms. Schutte holds a 
bachelor’s degree in middle child-
hood education from Cleveland 
State University, a master’s degree 
in curriculum and instruction from 
Cleveland State University and an 
educational administrative special-
ist license from Cleveland State 
University.

Ms. Schutte is very appreciative 
to have been chosen as the new 
principal at Arbor Elementary 
School, “I began my education in 
the Euclid Schools at Roosevelt 
Elementary School, the building 
that stood where Arbor is now. I am 
eager to get to know the staff and 
students of Arbor Elementary, and 
look forward to a successful school 
year.”

Lynnette Stevens has accepted 
the position of principal at Blue-
stone Elementary School. Ms. 

Stevens comes to Euclid from the 
Lake County Educational Service 
Center where she held the position 
of gifted coordinator and special 
education supervisor. Prior to her 
appointment with the Lake County 
ESC, Lynnette held principal posi-
tions with the Cleveland Metropoli-
tan School District, Hope Academy 
East, and National Heritage Academy.

Lynnette earned a bachelor’s of 
science in elementary education 
from Cleveland State University, 
a master’s degree in curriculum/
instruction and gifted education, 
and administrative licensure from 
John Carroll University.  With 22 
years of experience in education, 
Lynnette is positioned for much 
success at Bluestone Elementary 
School.  She is excited to begin 
working with the students and 
families, “I believe in Euclid City 
Schools’ strategic vision for early 
intervention and college and career 
readiness. I believe that we will be 
able to do great things together.”

For more information about the 
Euclid City Schools visit www.
euclidschools.org. 

Assistant Superintendent  
Dr. Charlie Smialek

63rd Annual PTA Scholarship 
Fundraiser Provides Eight 
Scholarships

New Year, New Leadership

Euclid High School Principal  
Angela Terella

Bluestone Elementary School Principal 
Lynnette Stevens

Arbor Elementary School Principal 
Kristen Schutte

On Saturday, June 6, 2015, Euclid High School senior, Rashida Harris and 
junior, Brian Tillman made their way to Columbus to compete in the state 
track meet. Harris took second place in the shot put with a throw of 46’ 6 
3/4” and eighth place in the discus with a throw of 123’ 2”. Her shot put 
throw also earned her the new school record.  Brian Tillman also competed 
for the Panthers securing an impressive seventh place in the 440. We are 
Panther Proud of these dedicated student-athletes!

Second and Seventh  
at State Meet

Rashida Harris on the podium for the shot 
put. 

Brian Tillman on the podium for the 440. 

On Tuesday, June 2, 2015, 308 Euclid High School seniors gathered at the 
Wolstein Center in downtown Cleveland for the pomp and circumstance 
of graduation. Family, friends, teachers, and administrators recognized the 
significant accomplishments of the Euclid High School Class of 2015. 

At Euclid High School, we put heavy emphasis on college and career readi-
ness. We are thrilled to share that 54 students completed a career technical 
education program, earning both college credit and industrial certifications.   
Through our partnership with Lake Erie College, 83 students completed 
Lake Erie college classes on our campus during our school day with our 
teachers. These students earned the equivalent of $1.3 million in college 
tuition through their completion of college-level coursework.     
Top Ten Students  

1.) 	 Michael D’Arcy (Valedictorian) earned a 4.209 grade-point average 	
		 will be attending Cleveland State University.  

2.) 	 Nicole Hughes (Salutatorian) earned a 4.197 grade-point average 		
		 and will be attending the University of Cincinnati.  

3.) 	 Erica Wilson earned a 4.178 grade-point average and will be  
		 attending Boston University.  

4.) 	 Jordan Washington earned a 4.118 grade-point average and will be 	
		 attending The Ohio State University.  

5.) 	 Elisha Scott earned a 4.114 grade-point average and will be  
		 attending Bowling Green State University.  

6.) 	 Haley Brown earned a 4.045 grade-point average and is undecided.  
7.) 	 Tiandrea Fields earned a 3.977 grade-point average and will be 		

		 attending Kent State University.   
8.) 	 Shawn Hoffman earned a 3.924 grade-point average and will be 		

		 attending The Ohio State University.  
9.) 	 Sharnay Mills earned a 3.896 grade-point average and will be  

		 attending Kent State University.  
10.) 	 Ajlin Nozic earned a 3.836 grade-point average and will be  

		 attending Ohio University.    
Congratulations to the Euclid High School Class of 2015! 

The Euclid High School Class 
of 2015

Class of 2015 Valedictorian,  
Michael D’Arcy.

Class of 2015 Salutatorian,  
Nichole Hughes.

The Bluestone Running Club was an after 
school club developed by Leah Kasmenn for 
5th-grade girls. The club met twice a week 
and each session began with a group run. It 
was followed by various physical activities, 
such as push-ups, ab work, and/or agility skill 
work. The Running Club session ended with 
some type of fun relay and/or game and a 
group snack. Team building, good sportsman-
ship, respect, and building relationships with 
one another were important skills that were 

integrated into the club.

Leah Kasmenn was joined by two other 
Bluestone teachers, Casey Feran and Alyssa 
Napolitano. Besides promoting physical 
activity, which is so important to do with our 
youth, Ms. Kasmenn impacted these young 
girls lives with her positive attitude and moti-
vational words. Bluestone Elementary School 
is extremely lucky to have such a caring and 
hard working teacher!

The Bluestone Elementary School Running Club
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Wednesday, August 19th 
First Day for Kindergarten

Thursday, August 20th 
First Day for Grades 1-6

Upcoming  
Dates

Representatives from Lake Farm Park taught stu-
dents about renewable energy and allowed students 
to experiment with wind turbines and more.

Science  
Exploration

Imagine Bella World Changers braved the rain and represented at the Waterloo Arts Fest! Thanks to NuLife 
Fitness for keeping us dry!  

Imagine Bella Hits the Streets

This summer Imagine Bella World Chang-
ers are visiting local businesses and attend-
ing local events in the community to con-
nect with current and future Imagine Bella 
families. Summer hours at Imagine Bella 
are 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Monday-Friday 

for summer packet pickup, tours, and 
enrollment. Call 216-481-1500 for more 
information. Now enrolling students in 
grades K-5! Open each Monday from 9:00-
6:30 pm for tours.

Imagine Bella Field Day

On Friday, May 29th Imagine Bella hosted 
its Annual Field Day to celebrate the end 
of the 2014-2015 school year. Mr. Hannan 
planned an amazing day complete with a 
DJ, Flour Dodge Ball, Corn Hole, Tug Of 

War, Football Toss, Parachute Fun, Face 
Painting, Scooter Races, Whipped Cream 
and Skittles Race, and fresh popped pop-
corn. Check out all the video and photos on 
Imagine Bella Academy’s Facebook page.

Face paint was a big hit on Field Day DJ Castro is our favorite at Imagine Bella!

Hakeem the Storyteller visited Imagine Bella this 
Spring.

Hakeem the  
Storyteller

It’s time to celebrate--Adkeysiga style!

Adkeysiga House Party

Adkeysiga was the winner of house point 
challenge for the 2014-2015 school year. 
Students and teachers from the Adkeysiga 
house dressed down in their house color, 
red. The food and decorations were all in 

red and students danced outside to their 
favorite tunes. At the end of the day, the 
entire school joined the party to celebrate 
a great year at Imagine Bella. Who will win 
next year?

Imagine Bella Students, Teachers, and Families Clap-out Kindergarteners.

Kindergarten Grads

Congrats to Imagine Bella’s 2015 Kinder-
garteners! We are so proud of how far all of 
you have grown. The school-wide clap-out 
led the Kindergarten students to their pic-
nic at the playground. Congrats Kindergar-
ten Grads! We can’t wait to see all of you as 
FIRST GRADERS!

Learning in Action

The fifth grade class engaged in project-
based learning to create their own Geom-
etry City. Fifth graders also completed a 

unit on marketing. You can see their video 
on Imagine Bella’s website: http://imagine-
bellaacademy.com

Fifth graders completing Geometry City projects. 

Scan this QR Code 
to take you to our 
Facebook page

As we come to the end of our school year, 
Every year, Our Lady of the Lake supports 
the E. 200th Street Stroll by offering a free 
Stroll Festival for the community. We of-
fer free parking to Stroll visitors, who can 
catch the trolley from our convenient cor-
ner location, and enjoy a visit with lots of 
fun, free activities while they’re here. “This 
is part of who we are as a parish,” says 
Dana Heil, Pastoral Minister responsible 
for Community Outreach. “We welcome 
everyone, and support our community. The 
E. 200th Street Stroll is a great chance to do 
both, and have a lot of fun doing it!”

	 There was certainly plenty of fun to go 
around. Lots of friends and neighbors 
stopped by to enjoy the day with us, and 
play outdoor games. Free treats, games and 
crafts brought lots of smiles, along with a 
balloon clown and great music from the 
Chardon Polka Band.
	 Our Lady of the Lake also reached out 
with a table in the middle of the Stroll, 
where we had fun prizes for all ages and got 
to meet lots of new friends and neighbors. 
This wonderful community event grows 
every year, and we are so glad to support it. 

Faith    Academics    Community
Pre-K through 8th Grade

A Great Day on E. 200th Street

Gostilna/Bob’s Place 
768 East 200th Street (across from Drug Mart) 

(216) 738-1177        
Closed Sun & Mon Tues - Wed 2:00 to 10:00pm  

Thur & Fri open Noon to 10:00pm  Sat open 4:00 to 9:00pm  

Live Music on 
some  

Saturdays  

Our Lady of the Lake celebrated another 
great parish picnic on June 21, with out-
door Mass, good food, games, prizes and 
of course great music. Thanks to a great 
crew of volunteers, there was something 
for everyone. They fired up the grills, and 
laid out a feast of good food and drink. Free 
ice cream for the kids, a balloon clown and 
plenty of games and prizes kept little ones 
busy all afternoon. There was bocce and 

cornhole, and music from the Joey Tomsick 
Orchestra to set the mood. And the Italian 
American Club in Wickliffe provided the 
perfect setting, with seating for hundreds 
and lots of room to run and play. It was a 
great day out with family and friends, and 
a wonderful way to celebrate our parish 
community. We’re already looking forward 
to next year’s picnic: save the date for June 
26, 2016!

Fellowship and Fun at Parish Picnic

Our Lady of the Lake is proud to support 
the Summer at Sims concert series, bring-
ing free music to the community on Eu-
clid’s beautiful lakefront.  The next concert 
will be on Thursday, July 30, at 6:00 p.m. 
and as part of our 5th Year Anniversary, 
we’ll be there handing out prizes and shar-
ing the celebration. Come visit our table 
and say hello – we look forward to seeing 
old friends, and meeting some new ones!

OLL Celebrates 
with Summer at 
Sims July 30

The Parish Feast on September 12 has be-
come a favorite annual tradition at Our 
Lady of the Lake. The procession, Mass 
and gathering are a particularly nice way 
to bring families and neighbors together 
in sharing our faith community. This year 
we’ll be adding an extra feature with a Joy-
fully Gifted retreat - a chance to discover 
and consider the many gifts each of us 
bring to our community. We hope you can 
join us!

Save the Date for 
Parish Feast and 
Retreat
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Sonrise Vacation Bible SchoolIt’s Festival Time!
by Maureen Frydl
Save the date for the Fifth Annual Inter-
national Family Festival, August 13-16, 
2015 at Ss. Robert and William, 367 East 
260th Street. We are offering a number of  
unique ethnic foods, including homemade 
pierogi, and new this year,  we have added 
homemade stuffed cabbages.  Old favorites 
of clams and Italian sausage will be served, 
too.  Try your skill at games of chance at 
our midway games (for children, teens, 
and our enhanced adult area with casino 
games).  Children will enjoy our  pony rides 
and “Inflatable” area.
	 Join us for music under the big tent, 
featuring New Barley Corn, Midlife Cri-
sis, Festivus, Phil ’n the Blanks, and The 
Joey Tomsick Orchestra, with many more 
performers playing in our air-conditioned 
Oktoberfest area.  Old Fashioned Sunday 
includes a Car Cruise, Euclid Safety Force 
vehicles, and one lucky winner will take 
home the $10,000 grand prize raffle draw-
ing.  Raffle tickets are $5 each or 5 tickets 
for $20. All tickets can be purchased at the 
festival or at the Parish Office.  
	 Other new features this year include our 
High End Raffle, with electronics and other 
quality prizes, and a Dog Show, which is 
open to all and being held on Thursday, 
August 13, 2015.  Registration for the Dog 
Show is required, and forms can be picked 
up at the Parish Office, the back of the 
Church, or can be found online by visiting 
our website at www.srweuclid.cc.
	 For additional information, please call 
the Parish Office at 216.731.1515 or follow 
the festival on Facebook under “Ss. Robert 
& William Festival” for festival updates 
and current festival news.  

Thursday, August 13
5:00pm	 Festival Opens!  Ss. Robert 	
	 & William School  
	 Appreciation Night
6:15-7:00pm	 SRW Dog Show under the 	
	 Main Tent
5:00-10:00pm	 Ponies, Rocket Ship, and 	
	 Laser Tag
6:00-9:00pm	 Rich Smith, DJ  
	 ( Oktoberfest Area)
7:00-7:30pm	 Mickey & Minnie Mouse 	
	 Perform (Children’s Area)
7:00-10:00pm	 New Barley Corn  
	 (Main Tent)
Outside Casino

Friday, August 14
5:00pm	 Outdoor Mass
5:00-9:00pm	 Ponies
5:00-10:00pm	 Rocket Ship and  
	 Face Painting
5:00-11:00pm	 Laser Tag
6:00-Midnight	 Outside Casino
6:30-8:30pm	 Katie Cooper, Irish Music 	
	 (Oktoberfest Area)
6:00-Midnight	 Midlife Crisis (Main Tent)

Saturday, August 15   
5:00-9:00pm	 Ponies
5:00-10:00pm	 Rocket Ship
5:00-11:00pm	 Laser Tag
6:00-10:00pm	 Face painting
6:00-Midnight	 Outside Casino and  
	 Midway
6:30-9:30pm	 Patty C & The Boys, Polka 	
	 (Oktoberfest Area)
7:00-11:00pm	 Festivus (Main Tent)
 
Sunday, August 16
11:00am	 Polka Mass with Joey 
	 Tomsick Orchestra 		
	 (Church)
12:30-3:00pm	 Joey Tomsick Orchestra 	
	 (Main Tent)
Noon-4:00pm	 Car Cruise
Noon-5:00pm	 Face Painting
Noon-7:00pm	 Laser Tag
1:00-3:00pm	 Euclid Safety Forces
1:00-6:00pm	 Ponies
2:00pm	 Bake Off Drop Off  
	 (Oktoberfest Area)
2:30-5:30pm	 Steve Hegedus, Variety 	
	 (Oktoberfest Area)
3:00pm	 Bake Off Winner  
	 Announced
3:00-3:30pm	 Mickey & Minnie Mouse 	
	 Perform (Main Tent)
3:00-8:00pm	 Outside Casino and  
	 Midway
5:00pm	 International Raffle Closes
5:00-8:00pm	 Phil’n the Blanks  
	 (Main Tent)
	 Featuring Fr. McNeil at 	
	 5:30 pm (Main Tent)
6:30pm	 High End Raffle Closes
7:00pm	 Chinese Raffle Closes
8:00pm	 Grand Prize Drawing
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216-731-7060 
Mon-Fri 7:00am – 6:30pm       Saturday 8:00 – 5:00 

We offer pick-up and delivery service. 
Send us your E-mail at jaydeecleaners@aol.com for monthly specials like this one. 

Or…visit our website at WWW.JAYDEECLEANERS.COM 

20% off your next Dry Cleaning Order! 
Clean out your closets! Bring it All! 
Present this offer with your next INCOMING order. 

We will launder 3 shirts free! Cannot be combined with other offers. 
This offer valid thru July 2015 

Jay Dee Cleaners 
878 E. 222nd Street  Euclid OH 44123 

Open Saturdays  
Year Round  

8:00AM to 1:00PM 

Call 216-249-5455                                                                                      
or go to www.coitmarket.org                                               

15000 Woodworth Rd near East 152nd and Noble                                                              

  Fresh Local Food                 
In  Your  Neighborhood 

Coit  Road Farmers’ Market  

by Maureen Frydl
Register your children for Vacation Bible 
School at Ss. Robert and William which will 
be held on July 20- 24, 2015 from 9:00 a.m. 
until noon for grades K-6.  Join in the fun 
as we learn about our faith through scrip-
ture in a creative way. The cost is $25 per 

child with a maximum of $40 per family. 
Registration forms are required, and due by 
July 13, 2015.  Forms are available online at 
www.srwschool.cc or at the Parish Office, 
call 216.731.1515 for more information!

St. Robert’s Crosses

by Maureen Frydl
The City of Euclid recently delivered to 
SRW Parish the two concrete crosses that 
sat atop St. Robert Church on Lakeshore 
Blvd.  We have installed them in the land-
scape in front of the Church (Forestview & 

East 260th Street corner).  They are a tribute 
to the almost sixty years that the building 
stood as a place of Catholic worship.  Visit 
our parish to view our garden areas and see 
the historic crosses.

Ss. Robert and William Rummage 
Sale
by Maureen Frydl
SRW Annual Summer Rummage Sale will 
be held on Friday, July 10 and 11, 2015.  
Why not come early? There are treasures 
galore and an extensive selection.  Doors 
open at 9:00 a.m. on Friday until 4:30 p.m., 
and again on Saturday 9:00 a.m. until noon.  
You can’t beat our good prices, most items 

begin at $1.  New this year, is $5 fill a bag for 
books, CD’s and DVD’s.  Other items are as 
marked and priced to sell! 
	 Come back on Saturday for our $3 Fill-
a-Bag special!  Bring a friend and join the 
fun, there are enough “treasures” for every-
one!

Parish Events Calendar
by Maureen Frydl

 
July 20-24, 2015 SRW Vacation Bible School – Reservations required,  

please contact the Parish Office at 216.731.1515.

July 27 and August 24, 2015 Produce to People – Free fresh produce distribution  
from 4-6pm.  Bring your own bags to carry your produce home!

July 28 and August 25, 2015 - The “Banquet,” free Community Meal –  
dinner is served at 5:15 pm in the Upper Hall of the school.

NEW DAY 
ACADEMY 

Boarding and Day School

A World-Class Education for Grades K-12
Tuition-Free • Now Enrolling Grades K-10

At New Day Academy, we believe that 
every child deserves a world-class education 
-- a respected, competitive program that 
opens doors of opportunity for a lifetime. 
Our dedicated teachers combine an 
exceptional academic curriculum with caring, 
compassionate attention to the needs of each 
individual student. We believe in nurturing 
and shaping the whole child -- mind, body 
and spirit -- through integrated programs 
that cultivate character, multiculturalism, 
service, and leadership skills. 

• Award-Winning Faculty

• School Uniforms

• High Standardized Test Scores

• State-of-the-Art Technology

• All Day Kindergarten

• Character Cultivation

• Leadership Development

• Enriching Off-Campus Activities

• College Readiness for Students – demonstrated 
by an acceptance rate of 97%

• College Readiness for Parents – ensuring  
affordability options

• Academic Scholarships – over $100,000 

• Career Readiness - internship opportunities   
at prestigious organizations

• Impressive Athletic Teams -    
recognized in basketball, track and volleyball

New Day Academy invites you to experience a world of 
difference in education. Attend our upcoming Parent 
Information Meeting to discover the NDA edge.
 
CALL: (216) 797-1602 OR (216) 849-0974
TO RESERVE YOUR SEAT TODAY.  

NEW DAY ACADEMY
Boarding and Day School
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* Cutting * Edging * Weeding * Blowing *  
* Mulching * Fertilizing * Reseeding * 

* Bed Cultivation * Tree and Shrub Care *  
* Light Hauling * Top Soil * Sod Lawn * 

Fresh Cut Landscaping 
Low Prices 

High Quality  
Commercial  
Residential   

For Info Call Greg 
216.376.8485 

Senior Citizen Discounts 

The “Big Night” Wine Tasting Event at Mama Catena Ristorante
Food

by Rina Catena
Mama Catena Ristorante re-enacted the 
classic scene from the movie “Big Night” a 
Stanley Tucci’s cinematic masterpiece.
	 The ‘Big Night” is a story about two im-
migrant brothers from Abruzzi, Italy.
	 On the New Jersey Shore in the 1950s, 
the immigrant brothers owned and oper-
ated a restaurant. The one brother, Primo 
played by Tony Shalhoub, is a brilliant, per-
fectionist chef who chafes under their few 
customers’ expectations of “Americanized” 
Italian food. Their uncle’s offer for them to 
return to Rome to help with his restaurant 
is growing in appeal to Primo. The younger 
brother, Secondo played by Stanly Tucci,  is 
the restaurant manager, a man enamored 
with the possibilities presented by their 
new endeavor and life in America. Despite 
Secondo’s efforts and Primo’s magnificent 
food, their restaurant was suffering finan-
cially.
	 Secondo’s struggles as a businessman 
renders him unable to commit to his girl-
friend Phyllis (Minnie Driver), and it didn’t 
help matters any as he was having an affair 
with Gabriella (Isabella Rossellini), the wife 
of a competitor whose restaurant is located 
right across the street from the two broth-

ers and whose restaurant was doing re-
ally well! Gabriella’s husband’s (Ian Holm) 
“Pascal’s”, restaurant was very successful 
despite (or perhaps due to) the mediocre, 
uninspired food served there. Desperate 
to keep his restaurant afloat, Secondo asks 
Pascal for a loan. Instead, Pascal, persuades 
Secondo, to invite the very popular Italian-
American singer Louis Prima to dine at the 
restaurant, persuading Secondo that the 
celebrity jazz singer’s patronage will revi-
talize the brothers’ business.
	 Primo and Secondo plunge themselves 
into preparation for this “big night” by 
putting everything they have on food and 
inviting people (including a newspaper 
reporter) to join them in a magnificent 
feast centered around a timpano (a form of 
timballo, a complicated baked pasta dish 
baked in drum-like shaped container). The 
brothers pour their hearts into every dish, 
lavishing care and great expertise on the 
cooking.
	 As they wait for Prima and his entourage 
to arrive, the diners indulge in the exquisite 
food and partake in a fabulous celebration.
	 As did our diners Saturday Evening, as 
we re-enacted the celebration by having a 
five course wine tasting event!

	 The “Big Night” Wine Tasting Event 
was a 5 course dinner paired with wines 
thought to have been served in the movie 
as well.
	 Here’s what was served at Our “Big 
Night” Wine Tasting Event;
	 Our diners were welcomed with Breads 
and Olive Oil for dipping with exotic plat-
ters of marinated artichokes & roasted red 
peppers, Sicilian Green & Black Olives and 
Sundried Tomatoes paired with Quattro 
mani Faciacorta.
	 First Course: A bowl of delicious Zuppa 
di Pesce prepared with sword fish, shrimp, 
clams & mussels served with our very own 
hot baked grissini (breadstick) paired with 
Santa Vittoria Gavi di Gavi.
	 Second Course: a simple but savory fresh 
chopped Italian salad in Italian dressing 
paired with Corte Sant Alda, Soave di Mez-
zane
	 Third Course: Risotto Trio; risotto pre-
pared in three different ways: Risotto with 
Pesto Genovese, Risotto with wild mush-
rooms, Risotto with Peperonata (roasted 
red peppers) Pesto paired with Giacomo 
Borgogno, Barbera d’Alba
	 Fourth Course: Timpano, what our 
dinners were patiently waiting to see and 

then enjoy. A drum-like shaped container 
lined with dough then filled with the most 
delicious flavors on earth. Rigatoni, meat 
sauce, meat balls, mozzarella, pecorino 
romano, peas, prosciutto, soprezzata then 
covered with dough, baked then sliced like 
a piece of pie and served on a bed of meat 
sauce. Heavenly, paired with two red wines 
La Maialina, Chianti Classico Riserva & 
Grattamacco, Toscano Rosso.
	 Fifth Course: Tantalizing Tiramisu (pick 
me up) served with a fresh raspberry sauce 
paired with a shot of Velenosi, Visciole. 
	 All in all it was an amazing wine tasting 
event with foods and wines never served 
in Northern Ohio, but strategically re-en-
acted right here in Euclid by Mama Catena 
Ristorante! Heartfelt thanks go out to those 
of you that attended and we invite the rest 
of you to come to our next wine event and 
experience it for yourself! If you love food 
and wine you simply need to come! 
	 Mention you read about us in the Euclid 
Observer and receive a complimentary 
beverage up to $7.00 (for a glass of wine) 
with any entree.
	 Arrivederci Euclid! 

Schools
New Day Academy Taking Students from Kindergarten to Bachelors Degree

by  Terrance Walton
New Day Academy a Kindergarten through 
12th grade college prep school had an excit-
ing past two months.  May and June were 
exciting months for students and parents of 
New Day Academy, as many proud parents 
witnessed their children graduate from 
Kindergarten, eighth  grade, high school, 
and even college.  Each of these milestone 
events give the teachers and staff of New 
Day Academy the motivation and affirma-
tion necessary to continue on in a career 
that on a day to day basis can become quite 
challenging.  Seeing the smiles on the faces 
of the children as they receive their degree, 
diploma, or certificate, and the flashes of 
cameras from proud parents and families, 
as their children and loved ones cross the 
stage, make it all worth it.    
	 This year was extra special as New Day 
Academy saw its first College graduate.  
Ashley Welch graduated from New Day 
Academy in 2011 and went on to further 
her education at Baldwin Wallace Uni-
versity, were this past May she completed 

all the requirements necessary to receive 
a bachelor’s degree in criminal Justice.  
Ashley graduated in four years, which in 
of itself is an accomplishment, as most 
students take at least five years to complete 
bachelors.  What’s more amazing is that 
Ashley made it despite all the odds being 
stacked against her.  Before going to Bald-
win Wallace, Ashley hadn’t ever really been 
away from Cliffview Rd., for any extended 
amount of time, so being on the campus of 
BW seemed like a world away from home 
and what she was used to, so many times 
she felt like she was out of place and should 
go home.  We at New Day are so glad she 
persevered and stayed.  Ashley attributes 
her success, “to a team of teachers at New 
Day Academy that instilled the importance 
of education, and always motivated her in 
the classroom and beyond.”
	 Although Ashley was the first New Day 
Academy graduate, she will not be the last 
as the school expects many more college 
graduates to come, as the school begins 
to see its initial graduating classes begin 

to complete four to five years of college. 
New Day Academy was established in 2004 
and had its first high school graduation in 
2010. The expectation for college graduates 
is bright, with students like the following 
from the class of 2015: T’ara Adams the 
class Valedictorian and Julai Matthews 
the class Salutatorian.  T’ara who received 
a total of $123,100 in scholarship will be 
furthering her education at the University 
of Akron.  Julai Mathews who received a 
total of $96,000 in scholarship offers will 
be attending Gannon University in Erie, 
Pennsylvania.  Stay updated with all the 
great things going on at New Day Academy 
such as what was presented in this article, 
by following us at:

Facebook: 1Newdayacademy
Instagram: Newdayacademy
Twitter: 1Newdayacademy

Ashley Welch, NDA 11
Baldwin Wallace University Class of 2015

The Euclid City School District announces 
the sponsorship of the Summer Food 
Service Program for children.
	 Free meals will be made available to 
all children 18 years of age and under or 
persons over 18 who are determined by a 
state or local public education agency to be 
mentally or physically disabled.
	 The meals will be provided in accor-
dance with Federal Law and U.S. Depart-
ment of Agriculture policy.
	 This institution is prohibited from 
discriminating on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex, age, or disability.All 
sites will be closed on July 3, 2015. All food 
must be consumed on-site.

Sites for FREE Food:
Arbor Elementary 20400 Arbor Ave. June 
17- July 31 Breakfast 7:45 am - 8 am Lunch 
11:30 am -12:15 pm

Euclid High School 711 East 222nd St. June 
15 - Aug 14 (NO MEALS SERVED JULY 
27 - JULY 31) Breakfast 7:00 am - 7:20 am 
Lunch 11:45 am - 12:15 pm

LaParade Early Learning & Training Cen-
ter 25000 Euclid Ave, West Annex, Suite 
205 Now - Aug 14 Breakfast 8:30 am - 9:30 
am Lunch 11:30 am -12:30 pm

C.E. Orr Ice Rink 22550 Milton Drive 
Now - Aug 14 Breakfast 8:30 am - 9:30 am 
Lunch 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm

Body Rocks Dance & Fitness Studio 904 E. 
222nd St. June 15 - July 31 (Lunch Only) 
11:30 am - 12:30 pm

Ready, Set, Grow Daycare at Boulevard 
Presbyterian Church ( Monday- Thursday 
Only) 24600 Lakeshore Blvd. Now - Aug 14 
Breakfast 9:00 am - 9:30 am Lunch 11:00 
am - 12:00 pm

Shore Cultural Center (New School Proj-
ect) 291 East 222nd Street June 15 - Aug 14 
Breakfast 8:30 am - 9:00 am Lunch 12:30 
pm - 1:30 pm.
	 For more information call George Ule at 
216- 797-2947.

Euclid City Schools Summer Food 
Service Program

Everest Vacation Bible School

by Joy Cesna
Shore Haven Lutheran Church, 280 E. 
222nd Street, will be holding its ‘Everest’ 
Vacation Bible School program August 3-7 
from 6:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  ‘Everest’ VBS 
promises to be mountains of fun!  Plus, 
kids walk away with a rock-solid faith that 
they can rely on God when life gets tough.  
Each day, kids participate in small groups 
and discover practical ways to hold on to 
God’s mighty power.  They will experience 
exciting Bible adventures, be exposed to 

real stories of kids who rely on God’s power 
to face life’s challenges, play team games, 
learn cool Bible songs and get to taste some 
magnificent treats.  Our fun week will 
conclude with a special closing celebration 
service on Sunday, August 9 at 10:00 a.m.
	 This free VBS is open to children age 3 
through fifth grade.  Please note all kids 
must be potty trained.
	 Register now at www.shorehaven.luther-
an.com or by calling 216-731-4100.  

Sam & Hope with the Timpano Risotto Trio 

Salad Zuppa di Pesce Timpano 

My therapist told me the way to achieve true inner 
peace is to finish what I start. So far I’ve finished 

two bags of M&Ms and a chocolate cake.                 
I feel better already.  

Dave Barry 
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Fourth of JulyCavotta’s
Market Thursday at Cavotta’s Urban 
Market
by John Copic
Be sure to stop at Cavotta’s Urban Market for the next Market Thursday, July 16, 2015 from 
4:00 to 7:00 p.m. You will find a wide selection of vintage and secondhand treasures live music, 
food, arts and crafts, and other interesting stuff Cavitta’s is located at 19603 Nottingham Rd. 
for information on having a booth call 216-692-0300.

Stop at Amber Ashley’s booth for a fine selection of 
vintage goods. 

Trisha has beautiful jewelry for sale. 

Come visit Libby at the Bread booth. 

Fresh produce is for sale every day at Cavotta’s 

FRESH eggs. Local honey. Forsale every day. 

Sweetest watermelon this side of the Mississippi. 

This sweet corn comes to you with the Observer seal of approval.

by Laureen Deveney
Euclid Senior, Tom Evert, is going “Going 
for the Gold!” A group of local residents 
are supporting him in his efforts to be 
represented as “our local swimmer” who 
qualified to be in the National Senior 
Olympic Games. These are to be held this 
summer in Bloomington/Minneapolis/St. 
Paul, Minnesota on July 3-16th, 2015.  
	 Today Tom has been training right here 
in good old Euclid at the various recreation 
pools. Swim instructor, Laureen Deveney, 
was personally invited to be his swim 
coach.  Both have benefited.  They profit 
by all who come into swim. Sometimes by 

simply introducing their goal to others. 
Take for example, Barb Cvelbar, who 
swims routinely to exercise her new knee. 
She is constantly giving them her moral 
support. She was enlisted to be the assistant 
coach for “Team Evert”. And for those of 
you who were fortunate enough to witness 
them, it was not a super hero in front of the 
Euclid Library group, but “Team Evert” 
doing their own thing. It was in fact, Barb 
who had been enlisted to hold the banner 
during the 2015 Memorial Day Parade. At 
other times the various lifeguards chipped 
in, CeCe Kochavar and Valerie Mignona, 
have offered additional training ideas, 

since they both are athletes in additional 
sports, soccer and ice skating respectively. 
Ms. Deveney’s motto is “There are a hun-
dred ways to skin a cat.” Mostly she spies 
on other champion swimmers, watching 
their turns or dives, then integrating what 
seems to be the most proficient (thank you 
Mrs. Beth Darcy for that nice flip turn) to 
the work out.
	 Tom was born, raised, and still resides 
in Euclid, Ohio as a resident. Although, he 
did live outside this city for twelve years 
while he established himself as a world 
class dance performer.  Many have you 
might recognize or have seen Mr. Evert’ 

name in the dance world. He is Director 
for Dancevert.  Occasionally, he works out 
of the Shore Cultural Arts Center where he 
often times performs or gives classes. 
	 While it is Evert’s desire is to win all 
his events: the men’s 100 yard Individual 
Medley,  the 50 yard Freestyle; he truly 
hopes to bring home the 50 yard  Butterfly 
most. Why? Because “it seems so dance 
like.” During the most recent Columbus 
regionals, he brought home several golds 
and improvement over last year’s bronzes. 

Team Evert

Brookside Farms

Cheryl Cameron spent July 4th at a wedding at Brookside Farms in Louisville, Ohio 

Jonae, Dakota, Danielle and Erika , Laparade Family at the 
Macy 4th of july fireworks in New York 

Macy forth of July fireworks in New York

Eastshore Fourth of July Parade

July 4th Float
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Fun Page 

Fun Page Sponsored by: Jackpot Games  

Our Family Owner business has been helping make 
fun &  fundraiser events successful for over 45 years. 
www.Jackpg.com  JackpotGames@gmail.com 

Cleveland’s Premiere Casino Rental Company 

Easy Sudoku 

Challenging Sudoku 

Email CollinwoodPublish-
ing@gmail.com & let us know 

what kind of puzzles you’d like 
to see here on the Fun Page.  

 “Everything that is really great and 
inspiring is created by the individual 
who can labor in freedom.”  
      - Albert Einstein  

FEATURED SCHEDULE OF EVENTSFEATURED SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

LOCAL FOOD VENDORSLOCAL FOOD VENDORS

BEACHLAND AT THE BEACH STAGE

IN THE PARK

ON THE BEACH

Emceed by Ray McNeese

5:00  Sounds of Jazz featuring Nancy Redd 
6:00  Maura Rogers and the Bellows
7:00  David Loy and the Ramrods
7:30  Raffle Drawing, Zumba and more!
8:00  Grupo Son Gitano

Chalk the Walk with Hector Castellanos 
Cleveland Metroparks NatureTracks Trailer 
and more fun educational activities
Resource tables, and activities  
from community organizations

Callaloo Cafe 
B&M BBQ 
The Beachland Ballroom
Get Stuffed Solar Powered Mobile Eatery
Savannah Kettle Korn 
East Coast Custard
Bridgeport Mobile Market 
Coit Road Farmers Market Stand

Waterloo Arts Sand Sculpture Contest*  
Featuring Carl Jara 

Bike Cleveland Fat Tire Beach Course
Sunset Yoga on the sand

Bonfire & Storytelling 
Panic Steel Ensemble

5:00 

 
8:00

8:30

*(register online at euclidbeachblast.com or at the event by 6pm)

SATURDAY, AUGUST 1st 4:30 - 8:30 PM EUCLID BEACH PARK

LIVE MUSIC & MUCH MUCH MORE!

The 6th Annual Euclid Beach Blast! 
celebrates community and creativity  

on the shores of Lake Erie so save the date! 
Thursday, July 16 

2 - 7 p.m. | Open House
6 p.m. | Remarks from CEO Bill Finn

David Simpson Hospice House | 300 East 185th Street, Cleveland, OH 44119

Visit hospicewr.org/vision to RSVP

JOIN US TO celebrate THE 20TH ANNIVERSARY OF 

David Simpson Hospice House 

AND LEARN MORE ABOUT WHAT’S ahead

Refreshments will be served. Scheduled tours will be available so you can learn all there is to 
know about this amazing facility and the important work we do.

Sponsored by

TWENTY YEARS AGO, Hospice of the Western Reserve had the 
vision and foresight to create a landmark care campus, one that has served 
as a model for other hospice care centers across the nation. Since its 
opening, the house has provided care for thousands, and created memories 
for thousands more—each and every day.

800.707.8922 | hospicewr.org  
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• Newly renovated suites with 
balconies to enjoy your lake views

• All new common area renovations 
including carpeting and lighting

• Sparkling outdoor and heated 
indoor swimming pools

• Brand new, state-of-the-art fitness 
center

• Two party rooms

• All new common area renovations 
including carpeting and lighting

• Breathtaking views of Lake Erie 
from your balcony

• Renovated suites
• Upgraded kitchens with newer 

appliances, counters and tile
• Fantastic location with convenient 

access to all major highways

23951 Lakeshore Boulevard | Euclid, OH 44123 

855.971.2073
www.TheWatersEdgeApts.com

24453 Lakeshore Boulevard | Euclid, OH 44123 

855.971.2333
www.HarborCrestApts.com

Spacious Studios, 1, 2 & 3 Bedrooms Suites Spacious Studios, 1, 2 & 3 Bedrooms Suites
• On-site movie theater
• Customer service office: package 

acceptance, fax and copy 
machines

• Indoor parking available
• Online rental payment and 

maintenance requests
• Preferred Employer Program and 

Senior Discount available

• Sparkling outdoor swimming pool
• Picnic area with tables and grills
• On-site party room
• Two fitness centers
• Indoor garage parking available
• Online rental payment and 

maintenance requests
• Preferred Employer Program and 

Senior Discount available

36 Georgetown Square | Euclid, OH 44143 

855.971.2281 
www.ColonialParkTownhomes.com

27300 Euclid Avenue | Euclid, OH 44132 

855.971.2483 
www.EuclidMeadows.com

25531 North Lakeland Boulevard | Euclid, OH 44132 

855.971.2534 
www.LakelandTerraceApts.com

19500 Euclid Avenue | Euclid, OH 44117 

855.971.2457 
www.SummerwoodCommons.com

24390 Garden Drive | Euclid, OH 44123 

855.971.2488 
www.MorganParkApts.com

SUMMERWOOD COMMONS
Spacious 1, 2 & 3 Bedroom Suites
• Brand new suites
• Lots of closet space
• New kitchens and baths
• Park-like wooded 

setting

• On-site picnic area
• Garden style buildings 

with extra large suites
• Online rental payment 

& maintenance requests

LAKELAND TERRACE
Spacious 1 & 2 Bedroom Suites

• Beautiful garden-style 
community
• New appliances, carpet, 

kitchens, and bathrooms
• New common areas 

and new picnic area 
with grills

• On-site laundry facility
• Convenient access to 

local freeways: I-90 
and Rt. 2
• Online rental payment 

& maintenance requests

EUCLID MEADOWS
Spacious 1, 2 & 3 Bedroom Suites

• Renovated common areas
• New kitchens with breakfast bar, new 

bathrooms, energy-efficient windows
• Park-like setting with playground area
• Intercom access entry

• Located on the RTA bus line
• Close to Rt. 2, I-90, I-271, and 

downtown Cleveland
• Online rental payment and 

maintenance requests

COLONIAL PARK TOWNHOMES
Spacious 1, 2 & 3 Bedroom Townhomes
• Large eat-in kitchens 

with island stovetops 
and counters
• Central AC
• Private fenced 

patio areas
• On-site laundry facility

• Clubhouse for 
resident use
• Overlooks Metroparks
• Easy access to I-271 

and I-90
• Online rental payment 

& maintenance requests

MORGAN PARK
Spacious 1 & 2 Bedroom Suites

• Garage parking included
• Newly remodeled kitchens & bathrooms
• Individually controlled gas heat 

and air conditioning, gas cooking, 
ample closet space
• Park-like setting with picnic area

• YMCA, swimming, golf course 
and ice skating nearby
• Convenient access to local freeways
• Laundry facilities in each building
• Online rental payment and 

maintenance requests

Meeting All Your Housing 
Needs in the City of Euclid


